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Dear Sir, Madam 
 
The Council recently consulted with residents on proposals to improve road safety in 
Groesfaen by the installation of a Puffin type Pedestrian crossing on the A4119, 
waiting restrictions and amendments to the junction of Y Parc and the A4119 to 
improve visibility for drivers as they egress from Y Parc. 
 
Details of both proposals are shown on the enclosed drawings P256-00-85-01 and 
P256-00-85-02 which may also be viewed at www.rctcbc.gov.uk/traffic 
 
219 letters were sent out and 58 responses received. 55 responded in support of the 
crossing with 28 including additional comments. 3 objections were received.   
 
While many of the comments were outside of the remit of the scheme, it should also 
be noted that, while there was support for the crossing, some respondents queried 
the location of the crossing with the general opinion that it should be moved further 
east. 
 
When introducing a crossing, the council refers to Local Transport Note 2/95 which 
provides clear guidelines on the installation of pedestrian crossings. 
 
LTN 2/95 includes a minimum clear visibility to the crossing and in order to meet with 
this requirement it is not always possible to locate a crossing at a location preferred 
by residents. Moving the crossing further east would reduce the clear visibility distance 
to below the minimum required to the detriment of road safety. Therefore it is not 
proposed to re-locate the crossing. 
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A summary of the responses is included for your information. 
 
The next stage in the process will be to give a period of Public Notice of the proposals, 
where details of the scheme are advertised to provide opportunity for members of the 
public to formally raise any comments they may have.  If you wish to comment on the 
proposals, you should do so in writing by 8th  November 2021, to the Traffic Services 
Manager, Traffic Management, Sardis House, Sardis Road, Pontypridd, CF37 1DU or 
alternatively by email at trafficservices@rctcbc.gov.uk  
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Andrew McGowan 
Uwch Beiriannydd, Materion Rheoli Traffig  
Senior Engineer,Traffic Management 
 


